Dear Christine Hann
Show Secretary, North Central Illinois Pekingese Club 

It was certainly a pleasure and honor judging Sweepstakes for the North Central Illinois Pekingese Club on June 16.  Thank you so much! 

Critique

The Sweepstakes group consisted of seven entries with an overall soundness of the group being good.  I was impressed that all entries had a very nice spring of ribs and I want to commend the breeders of these specimens for that quality.  A few years back I found that adequate rib spring was lacking in many of the Pekingese I had examine but found in this group that was not the situation at all.  Movement was also good with most which was pleasing to the eye when watching them circle the ring.  

In my examinations I did find the following that I would recommend that breeders/exhibitors be aware of: 

Top lines that are not level.  Turned in front feet.  Incorrect bites.

Awarding Best of Sweepstakes and Best of Opposite in Sweepstakes was a tough decision as both of these two entries were nice representations of the breed.
Best of Sweepstakes was awarded to Lon-Du Timeless Pleasure.  This was a solid dog with a nice head piece, good movement, great rib spring and level topline that showed nicely.

Best of Opposite in Sweepstakes was awarded to Lon-Du Dulcinea.  This was a mighty little bitch in a small package with a pretty face, good movement, great rib spring and level topline that also showed nicely.   

Once again, “thank you”.  I had a wonderful time!

Sincerely –

Mark Warren

